Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, December 19, 2018, 5:30 p.m.
PLACE: Auburndale Parks and Rec – Recreation Hall, 119 W. Park Street, Auburndale, Florida 33823
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The public hearing is being offered in accordance with Sections 335.02 and 335.0415, Florida Statutes, to obtain public input concerning the proposed roadway jurisdictional transfer of existing S. Lake Shipp Drive and Crosstown Drive and also SR 559 (Main Street/Ariana Boulevard/Polk City Road) to the Polk County Road System, from Recker Highway to C. Fred Jones Boulevard. In addition, the proposed jurisdictional transfer of existing CR 655 to the State Roadway System from US 92 up to and including C. Fred Jones Boulevard.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Kyle Purvis, FDOT, District One TDA Administrator, by mail at 801 N. Broadway, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, Florida 33831 or by phone at 1(863)519-2395, or by email at Kyle.Purvis@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Kyle Purvis, FDOT, District One TDA Administrator, by mail at 801 N. Broadway, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, Florida 33831 or by phone at 1(863)519-2395, or by email at Kyle.Purvis@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. Kyle Purvis, FDOT, District One TDA Administrator, by mail at 801 N. Broadway, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, Florida 33831 or by phone at 1(863)519-2395, or by email at Kyle.Purvis@dot.state.fl.us.
